Regular meeting of selectmen - all present.

Request received from Robert & Nancy Sawyer that their property (R-4-9) be reviewed. Voted to do so in the spring and ask Patten Appraisal for help in doing so.

Estimated Federal Revenue Sharing money for 1978 - \$ 11,384.

Mike Ziegler has been in contact with Bob relative to changing the entrance to Route 25 at the intersection by Dall's Diner to be relocated to go in back of diner.

Discussion of painting the Firemen's Hall.

Ina Hawley appointed alternate (with Bonnie Watson) on the Planning Board.